CRYSTAL TOWNSHIP
Board Meeting
March 20, 2023
This meeting was called to order by Supervisor Hyslop at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance recited.
Roll Call:  Board Members present: Lee Hyslop, Lynn Gardner, Catherine Walker, Rosalie Sauser, Kyle Oomen

Guests Present: Ron Smith, Howard Gardner
Approval of Previous Month’s Meeting Minutes: The February 20, 2023, Board Meeting Minutes were presented.  Motion by Oomen and supported by Gardner to approve the February 20, 2023, Board Meeting Minutes.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried. 

Changes to Agenda:  Add to approve Mileage Reimbursement for employees training.  Clean up recent storm damage at Cemetery.
Citizen Comments:  None

Letters and Communications:  Supervisor Hyslop and Trustee Oomen attended a recent Board of Commissioners meeting and commented on the desire to save the pond.  This was streamed on YouTube and their comments are greatly appreciated by this board, as is Commissioner Erickson’s continued support of Crystal Township’s desire to keep the pond.
Fire Department Report:  None.   Lynn and Lee met with the Insurance company and we were going to ask Chief Purdy to approve the change in value of the fire trucks.   One is the 1985 Chevy Brush Truck valued at $50,000 which means that if it gets destroyed the insurance company would give us $50,000.00.  The 2009 is $250,00 and the 1998 Pumper is $65,000.00.  We need to talk to 
Chief Purdy about what he feels the true designated value of each truck.  The insurance company stated they would like us to have a higher premium in order to replace one, if needed, with a new truck, although, Lee feels we could replace any one of our trucks with a better truck for what they are currently insured for. 
Zoning Report:  Ron Smith reported that he wrote 3 new zoning permits; gave 13 zoning updates; and reported that 1 zoning permit is complete.  Relative to Zoning, Supervisor Hyslop and Ron Smith will be attending a Land Bank seminar at the County tomorrow for potential grant money to help clean up blight in our township.   We have until March 31 to fill out the application.  
Clerk’s Report:  Lynn continues to work on the budget and updated the lay out of the budget as suggested by our new auditor.  There are a couple of items in our old budget layout that seem irrelevant, so we’ll remove them.  
Review and Pay Bills: March 2023 bills were presented in the amount of $10,999.68.  Motion by Gardner and supported by Sauser to approve the payment of claims as presented. Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.  
Treasurer's Report:  Walker presented the February 2023 Treasurer's Report.
Beginning Balance
Cash Receipts
Cash Disbursements
Current Balance

                                           $299,366.44
            $51,822.78          $10,814.24          
             $340,374.98
We’ve sold approximately 58 Transfer Cards so far. 
Supervisor's Report:  He met twice with soil conservation regarding Solar Farms.  He attended 2 OCRC Meetings, 1 Oceana County Board Meeting regarding the park and dam.  He attended 2 Board of Review meetings.  He attended the Planning Commission meeting where MSU Extension Advisor Mary Reilly gave her presentation on Solar Farm Ordinance writing.  On the Farm Road Project Update, he has spoken with our Senator, Congressman, State Representative, and the County Administrator who steered him toward the Economic Development Commission and a bond writer for help with repairing Madison Road.  Last Friday he talked to Curtis at the Economic Development.  He asked the County to help pay for Madison Rd.  The County Administrator said she talked to Bob Walker and the ARPA Committee at the County who advised they would not assist with any road projects, and since that time they have spent $50,000.00 on a parking lot and $35,000.00 on another parking lot at another park and lots of money but none for Crystal Township.  He will probably be talking with them again next Thursday.  We do have a great ally in Paul Erickson, he’s done a good job.  Lots of action, no traction.  He will meet with a grant writer tomorrow and with the Oomen’s to see if we can fine-tune what we want with the Farm Road Project.  
Old Business:  Regarding Madison Road from 126th to 120th.  Road Commission gave him a written bid for Slag. That bid was for $30,000 our cost; we got the bid back and it became $64,350.00.  They said the right way to do it is to put 6” of sand down and it would be $111,000.  To save us some money and keep it at $64,350 they could do what they call turn piking, where they take a grader and roll over the shoulders to the middle of the road that would give us more sand and then add 6” of gravel on top.  We could wait to give them the request for the 2024 budget.  This is a heavily used road, it’s a mess. Kyle suggested that we ask OCRC to do the turn piking and add clay, roll it to pack it down, ask them what just that would cost.  
Hyslop stated that the OCRC has $3 million, 3 hundred thousand dollars in their check book. He assumes they have that because they are adding percentages to each bill; they add 10% to the total inventory of materials which would be $5850.00, and another 7% for contingency so they add these numbers (showing on the bid) and that’s how they get to $111,000.

Motion by Oomen and supported by Walker to get a bid from OCRC to turn pike, add gravel, roll it and compact it.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
New Business:  The Planning Commission made a change to the height of fencing from 6’ to 10’.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Sauser to adopt the Planning Commissions ordinance change in the height of fences.  Voice Vote. Motion Carried.
No storage container language has been set by the Planning Commission as of yet.  They are still working on that.  This should be done at the June Planning Commission meeting.
We will have a change in policy for writing paychecks. Employees have in the past had up until the Saturday prior to the Monday Meeting to submit their hours and reimbursement requests.  This puts an undue strain on the Clerk, especially since she is not required to hold Saturday office hours.   All pay and expenses will now be processed one week before the monthly board meeting.  Notices will be sent to the Fire Department Captain, and all other departmental staff including Howard Gardner, Adam Herrera,  Rory Ruggles for plowing and Mona Gonzalez for cleaning.   Cut off time would be the Monday, one week prior to the Township Board meeting. Motion by Hyslop and supported by Oomen to approve this change in policy for submitting pay requests.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
Another change in policy will be all Fire Department expenses must be approved and submitted with the signature of Captain or Chief and dated, with indication of use for accounting.  Lynn has created a reimbursement form to be filled out with each reimbursement request.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Sauser to approve this change in policy for the Fire Department to submit the new Crystal Township Purchase Authorization requests to the Township Clerk.  Voice Vote. Motion Carried.
Hyslop requests a change in auditor companies and suggests Douglas Wohlberg CPA from Grand Rapids.  He has over 30 years’ experience in working with governmental units.   Motion by Hyslop and supported by Gardner to contract with Douglas Wohlberg, CPA from Grand Rapids.    Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.

Cemetery clean up from the recent storm damage is needed.  Howard Gardner presented a bid for this in the amount of $450.00.  Extreme Tree presented a bid for $1,000.00.  Motion by Hyslop and supported Oomen to accept Howard Gardner’s bid in the amount of $450.00.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
There a lot of dead trees in the cemetery.  There are 6 trees that need to be removed and 16 trimmed.  Howard got a hold of another guy who said he’d need to take down 7 trees and 17 need to be trimmed. We received a bid from Darrick Carne Extreme Trees for $5,550.00.  The bid from JR Trees Service LLC in Ludington is $3,500.00.  Howard said he would clean up that scrap for free with the agreement that he gets the wood.  That’s very generous of Howard.   Motion by Oomen and supported by Gardner to accept the bid from JR Trees Service LLC for $3,500.00.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.   We will need insurance certificates from them.
Lynn and Lee met with the Insurance Company, The Ted Hartleb Agency for a couple hours going through Insurance coverage for the Township Buildings and Fire Department trucks, accident and sickness coverage.  The total bill is just under $10,000.  There is a discount for paying electronically or paying cash.  Discussion was held.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Walker to contract with the Ted Hartleb Aency Insurance Company for Chrystal Township.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.

He would like authorization to research other insurance companies. 
There being no further business, Motion by Oomen and supported by Sauser to adjourn at 7:50 p.m. Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
Respectfully Submitted,

Catherine Walker
Approved 4/17/2023

